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FROM THE ENABLER 

I have fought 

the good fight, 

I have finished 

the race, and I 

have remained 

faithful. 

And now the 

prize awaits 

me — the 

crown of 

righteousness, 

which the 

Lord, the 

righteous 

Judge, will give 

me on the day 

of his return. 

And the prize 

is not just for 

me but for all 

who eagerly 

look forward 

to his 

appearing. 

 

2 Timothy 4:7-8 

NLT 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Some of you might be wondering how Grahame, my  

mother’s fiancée, is.  In the October newsletter I  

reflected on Grahame’s Christian faith and hope in the face of 

impending death by cancer. Well, a few weeks ago Graham died, 

and the hospital staff witnessed his pastors and fiancée 

standing around his death bed singing his favourite hymns with 

tears and hope and grief and faith.  Grahame was a soldier of 

the Salvation Army and, more importantly, a soldier in Christ’s 

army   (2 Timothy 2:3-4). I say ‘was’ because the fight and 

struggle against sin, the world and the devil are now over for 

Grahame (2 Tim 4:6-7). He has been promoted from the 

trenches on the front line to HQ in glory.  With all deceased 

believers from every age, he is now safely with the King of 

Kings (Philippians 1:20-23; 2 Tim 4:7-8; Revelation 6:9-11).  
 

Remarkably, this King came down onto the front line at the 

first Christmas (Revelation 12:1-4), and, during his final years, 

fought against the Enemy and finally defeated him by death on 

a cross (Colossians 2:15; cf. Revelation 12:7-10).  With our sins 

punished in our substitute, King Jesus (John 10:11, 14-17; 

Romans 3:23-26; 1 Peter 2:24-25), and with sin’s tyranny over 

us broken (John 8:34-36; Romans 6), Satan’s power over God’s 

people has been smashed and they have been freed not only 

from slavery to sin but also from the slavery of the fear of 

death and judgment (Hebrews 2:14-17; 1 John 4:18).  The proof 

of this is the Father’s vindication of his Son in resurrection 

from death (Rom 1:3-4; 4:24-25; Phil 2:8-9). Jesus’ 

resurrection -exaltation was also the occasion for his 

‘promotion’ to the divine glory that he knew before but had left 

behind (John 17:1-5), and to an authority and Lordship over all 

things that he didn’t know before (Matthew 28:16-18; Phil 2:9-

10; Acts 17:30-31).  
 

The cross and empty tomb of Jesus cast a long shadow back 

over his manger in Bethlehem and forward over his people in 

every age and place.  The cross and empty tomb define and 

drive our lives on earth and determine our destiny in glory.   

Is this how you see things?  Is this how you see your life and 

future?  This is how God sees it for all of his people. When you 

understand and believe it you will live a life of quiet hope and 

joy and faithful service in the face of disease, difficulties and 

death. 
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How different that is to the life of the unbeliever, typified by 

a writer in his 80s I heard interviewed by arch-atheist Philip 

Adams on the radio this year.  This celebrated author nearing 

the end of his life believes, I quote, ‘we’re put on this earth to 

fart around.’   If we’re honest, that basically describes pretty 

well most people we know, including some believers!  
 

If it describes you and your life, what don’t you understand 

and/or believe about the gospel?  Tell God.  Tell a trusted 

Christian.  Seek help.  Determine to quit ‘farting around’ with 

things of little consequence. With the help of the Holy Spirit 

and God’s people, strive to be a ‘good soldier of Christ Jesus’  

(2 Tim 2:3), living a life that will echo into eternity to the glory 

of God.  It would be a good idea to carefully read the Bible 

references given above.  Moreover, if you are not already in 

one of our parish’s home groups, do yourself and your church a 

favour and join one.  These are places where you will grow in 

your knowledge and love of God and where you will be 

ministered to and have a ministry.  Ask your local Ministry 

Team about the groups in your area.  
 

Did you know that Riverlinks marked its third anniversary on 

22nd November?  In view of this and the coming of Christmas, 

let me restate what our church exists for:  

To prepare people for eternity, by living and proclaiming God’s 

gospel, to the glory of God. That’s it. We exist to love and 

evangelise the lost – our mission – and to love and edify the 

found – our ministry. And did you know that each centre in 

Riverlinks has its own Action Plan to fulfil that God-given 

mission and ministry?  They were published in the 2007 Annual 

Report and launched and prayed for during the Annual Meeting. 

If not already, I urge you to speak with your local Ministry 

Support Team about the Action Plan and how you might plug 

into it.  There are a lot of lost people to reach and a fair few 

believers to build up and encourage.  
 

On a related topic, the Calling Out for new MST members in 

August has resulted in two possible new Team members (I say 

‘possible’ because they are still discerning God’s will in this, 

which includes a meeting with diocesan vocational advisors next 

month) and two Team members who are exploring the 

possibility of becoming Locally Ordained Ministers in the 

parish. 
continued next page… 

The Christmas 

Silence 

 

Hushed are the 

pigeons cooing low 

On dusty rafters of 

the loft; 

And mild-eyed oxen, 

breathing soft, 

Sleep on the 

fragrant hay below. 

 

Dim shadows in the 

corner hide; 

The glimmering 

lantern's rays are 

shed 

Where one young 

lamb just lifts his 

head, 

Then huddles 'gainst 

his mother's side. 

 

Strange silence 

tingles in the air; 

Through the half-

open door a bar 

Of light from one 

low-hanging star 

Touches a baby's 

radiant hair. 

 

No sound: the 

mother, kneeling, 

lays 

Her cheek against 

the little face. 

Oh human love! Oh 

heavenly grace! 

'Tis yet in silence 

that she prays! 

 

Ages of silence end 

to-night; 

Then to the long-

expectant earth 

Glad angels come to 

greet His birth 

In burst of music, 

love, and light! 

 
by Margaret Deland 
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FROM THE ENABLER continued… 
 
At the same time, the Team and parish are losing Nathan 

Donnelly who is moving to WA next month to take up a 

teaching position there, Ian Booth went off the Team at the 

end of 2006, and with the approval of the MST/PC and 

Bishop, Kelvin Todd has gone off the Team but continues to 

function as a LOM.  There will be an opportunity to thank God 

for Nathan, Ian and Kelvin’s ministry on the MST in 

forthcoming services at both St Aidan’s and St Mary 

Magdalene’s.  We had hoped to grow the three local Teams to 

six, but this won’t happen at this time for two of our three 

Teams.   All of this only serves to heighten the importance of 

everyone stepping up and doing the ministry and mission that 

must be done and should be done and that God has gifted and 

shaped them for.  Moreover, your Ministry Support Team 

members will be greatly encouraged and helped.  I believe the 

St Aidan’s congregation is still one person short of adequate 

representation on Parish Council.  Could this be an opportunity 

for you to serve God’s people and Kingdom?  If you think it 

might, please speak with your local MST.  
 

I want to take this opportunity to recognise those seven 

people who are currently enrolled in Moore Theological 

College’s Preliminary Theological Certificate – Kaye Gregory, 

Dick Janes, Peter Cox, Trish Anderson, Olive-Berrie Gunst, 

Jo Tevelein and Alister Stott.  Their motivation is to grow in 

their knowledge and love of God through the study of his 

Word and in their capacity to serve his people.  I encourage 

you to encourage them in their studies by taking an interest in 

what they are learning and in praying for them. In November 

four of them even elected to sit the exam for their subject.  

You’ll be able to pick who they are by their anxious wait for 

their results! 
 

So as to assist our theological students, MST members, 

preachers, and home group leaders, the parish has built up its 

theological library in the parish office. There are excellent 

book, CD and DVD resources available for loan (for any 

parishioner), including two complete sets of Bible 

commentaries, Introductions to the Old and New Testament, 

and a Bible Dictionary.  

In the sixth month 

of Elizabeth's 

pregnancy, God sent 

the angel Gabriel to 

the Galilean village of 

Nazareth to a virgin 

engaged to be 

married to a man 

descended from 

David. His name was 

Joseph, and the 

virgin's name, Mary. 

Upon entering, 

Gabriel greeted her:  

 

   “Good morning!  

   You're beautiful 

with God's beauty,  

   Beautiful inside 

and out!  

   God be with you.” 

She was thoroughly 

shaken, wondering 

what was behind a 

greeting like that. 

But the angel 

assured her,  

"Mary, you have 

nothing to fear. God 

has a surprise for 

you: You will become 

pregnant and give 

birth to a son and 

call his name Jesus.  

   He will be great,  

      be called 'Son of 

the Highest.'  

   The Lord God will 

give him the throne 

of his father David;  

   He will rule 

Jacob's house 

forever — no end, 

ever, to his kingdom." 

Luke 1: 26-33 

MSG 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Riverlinks Page 5 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Riverlinks 

performance 

Sunday 9th December 

at 6:00 pm 

Bring a plate of food 

for a shared tea. 

 

Public performance 

Saturday 15th 

December 

at 6:00 pm 

Finally, with you, I want to wish Nathan Donnelly well in his new 

life as a teacher from next year.  Nathan will be teaching a 

grade 4 to 7 composite class with about 15 to 18 indigenous 

students, at Birlirr Ngawiyiwu Catholic School in a town called 

Yaruman, which is 160km south east of Halls Creek in WA.  Do 

you think he could get any further away from us! I know Nathan 

will value our prayers as he prepares for this big step.  It has 

been terrific having Nathan’s energy and ideas and youth focus 

over these past three years and he will certainly be missed in 

the George Town congregation, his local MST and the wider 

Team.  Nathan’s last service in George Town will be on Sunday 

16th December, at which he will be farewelled and prayed for.  
 

Along with Christmas, I look forward to seeing more people ‘step 

up to the plate’ for the ministry and mission of our church, to 

hearing of more people joining home groups, more people growing 

in their understanding of God and his eternal purposes, more 

people in our communities touched by the love of God and 

hearing his gospel, more people in the eternal Kingdom preparing 

for eternity as ‘good soldiers of Christ Jesus.’ 
 

Warmly, 

David 
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75 people joined in the fun, 20 of whom were 

invited guests. 
 

We had Teddy Bear races, memory verses, a 

play School style story - “Jesus is my special 

friend”, and a puppet duet who sang “Jesus is no 

fairy tale”. 
 

We reaffirmed our vows to God and sang “In 

Christ Alone”, pointing out that this song tells 

the Gospel. 

Jo Tevelein 

 

TEDDY BEAR’S PICNIC AT ST AIDAN’S 
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 Two boys 

were walking 

home from 

Sunday school 

after hearing 

a strong 

preaching on 

the devil.  

One said to 

the other,  

"What do 

you think 

about all this 

Satan stuff?" 

The other boy 

replied, "Well, 

you know how 

Santa Claus 

turned out.  

It's probably 

just your 

Dad.” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PEACE ON EARTH, AND IN THE CHURCH 
 

‘Glory to God in the highest, and on earth peace to men on whom 

his favour rests,’ sang the angels (Luke 2:14).  A mangled version 

of this has entered popular speech, making Christmas a time to 

think about the end of wars on the earth.  Not that that is a 

bad hope, and as we end 2007, it is certainly right for us to look 

out into the world and long for a thorough outbreak of peace 

among all men everywhere.  
 

But the peace which the angels announced was an even more 

profound one.  It was peace between God and humanity, a 

reconciliation through Christ the Lord.  Much as we long for the 

cessation of war, so much more should we be gladdened that God 

has acted to remove the causes of warfare between himself and 

us.  This is what makes us sing with joy at Christmas and 

throughout the year.  It is also the true ground of reconciliation 

between people.  
 

Unfortunately, even God’s people, saints who are also sinners, 

fall into the trap of quarrelling with each other.  The peace 

which should rule our relationships does not always have that 

effect.  Christmas offers us a reminder that we should attend 

to our fellowship with each other and yearn for wholesome and 

healthy relationships based on truth and love.  
 

Some disagreements amongst God’s people involve matters of 

principle where we have to differ.  We need to do so courteously 

wherever possible.  But truth is even more important than unity, 

and the consequences of unbiblical teaching have to be revealed 

and opposed. 
  

This is a rather unsettling matter to be talking about at 

Christmas.  It is not the fact of having doctrinal disagreements 

which is wrong.  We can, however, conduct ourselves wrongly in 

an otherwise good cause.  We must always endeavour to ‘speak 

the truth in love’.  Then, despite our disagreements and the 

necessary actions we must take to help people and to teach 

God’s word, we may do so in a way which brings that glory to God 

which was the first element of the angels’ song. 

 

by Archbishop Peter Jensen 
 

This is an extract of an article which first appeared at www.sydneyanglicans.net 

 



 
 

The deadline for the next Newsletter edition is 20th January 
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December 2007 

1st 
Sat 

 

World AIDS Day service  
– 5:30pm at Holy Trinity,  
corner Cameron & George Sts, L’ton 

2nd 
Sun 

 

3rd 
Mon 

(Each Monday) 

Stanford’s Home Group  
– 7:30pm at St Aidan’s 

4th 
Tue 

(each Tuesday) 

Home Group – 11:00am at St David’s 
Hall followed by prayer – 12:00pm 

Igglesden Home Group – 1:30pm at 
Igglesden’s home 
Booth’s Home Group – 7:30pm at 
Booth’s home 
Evening Home Group – 7:30pm 
Women of St Aidan’s Prayer Group 

5th 
Wed 

(each Wednesday) 

East Launceston Play Group  
– 10:30am to 12:00 noon in “The Upper 
Room” St Aidan’s 
Evening Home Group – 7:30pm at 
Stott’s home 
Evening Home Group – 7:30pm at 
Bullard’s home 

6th 
Thur 

 

7th 
Fri 

 

8th 
Sat 

 

9th 
Sun 

Kid’s Church – 11:00am at St Oswald’s 
 
“The Inn Crowd” at St Aidan’s 
– 6:00pm with BYO tea to share 

 

December 2007 

10th 
Mon 

Cadorna – 2:00pm 
 
MST & PC Christmas Dinner  
– 6:30 for 7:00pm 

11th 
Tue 

 

12th 
Wed 

St David’s Guild Annual Meeting 
– 2:00pm 

13th 
Thur 

Parish Council – 7:30pm 

14th 

Fri 
 

15th 

Sat 

“The Inn Crowd” at St Aidan’s 
–  6:00pm Public performance 
 
Seasonal Social Evening 
– 7:30pm at St David’s Riverside 

16th 

Sun 
 

17th 
Mon 

Presbyterian Home Legana – 10:40am 

18th 
Tue 

Hillwood ‘Usual Unusual’ Christmas 
Service – 7:00pm at the Hillwood Hall 

19th 
Wed 

Ainslie Service – 2:30pm 

20th 
Thur 

Jesus’ Birthday Party 
– 5:00pm at St Mary Magdalene’s G/Town 

21st 
Fri 

 

 



 
 

Send any articles, comments, information or photos to 

the Parish office, 399 West Tamar Hwy, Riverside - 6327 4742 

or riverlinks@bigpond.com 

 

CALENDAR 
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January and other dates 2008 

10th – 13th 
January 

CMS Summerview at Camp Banksia, 
Port Sorell 

25th – 28th 
January 

Tasmanian Leadership Conference 
at Blue Lagoon, Dodges Ferry 

January 

Anglican Camping Tasmania 
Summer Camps 
Coastal  5th – 10th Jan (Grades 3-6) 
Summer Fun 19th – 24th Jan (3-6) 
Waves 12th – 17th Jan (7-9) 
East Coast Canoe 14th – 20th Jan (9-12) 
Huon River Canoe 5th – 11th Jan (9-12) 
Aquatics 26th – 31st Jan (10-12) 
 

Register by completing a form, or at 
www.anglicancampingtasmania.org 

17th 
February 

Schools Sunday 

1st March 
Beyond Imagination 
The Gathering at Door of Hope 

20th April 
Riverlinks Together 
Combined Service, Confirmation and 
Bishop’s visit 

 

December 2007 

22nd 

Sat 
 

23rd 

Sun 
 

24th 

Mon 

Christmas Eve Services 
 

St Alban’s Pipers River – 7:00pm 
St Oswald’s Trevallyn – 11:00pm 

25th 

Tue 

Christmas Day Services 
 

St Mary Magdalene’s G/Town – 8:00am 
Christchurch Low Head – 9:00am 
St David’s Riverside – 9:00am 
St Aidan’s East L’ton – 9:00am 

26th 

Wed 
 

27th 

Thur 

Healing Service – 1:30pm  
at George Town  
 
Tamar Park – 1:45pm 

28th 

Fri 
 

29th 
Sat 

 

30th    
Sun 

 

31st 
Mon 
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 NOTICES 

 

Christmas gift buying made easy! 
 

Not socks and undies again?!?  Wouldn’t your family prefer a goat?  

Or maybe a beehive??? 
 

For the perfect gift this Christmas, why not choose something 

from one of the great catalogues available for overseas aid? 

The CMS Gift Catalogue, Tear Fund’s Useful Gifts, or maybe the 

“Smiles” Catalogue from World Vision will appeal. 

All have great ideas, and they will send you a card to give. 
 

There’s also some lovely crafts and “real” gifts available from the 

Leprosy Mission and Bush Church Aid Society. 

Copies of one or more of these catalogues (with extra order forms) 

are available in each centre. 

Keep the true spirit of Christmas giving alive! 

city 
mission 
gift box 

 

Please remember to 

bring along a gift or 

parcel to be included 

in the Christmas 

donation box for City 

Mission, as well as 

any non-perishable 

food items. 

Thank You 

To everyone who 

knitted items for 

Mission Without 

Borders’ - 

Operation Cover 

Up.  The help you 

gave enabled 

them to help 

needy children 

and families in 

Eastern Europe 

The Hillwood 
Usual Unusual 

Christmas Service 
Tuesday  

18th December 
7:00pm  

at the Hillwood Hall 

A light supper will be provided 

The Parish office will be CLOSED 

from Christmas Eve 

to Monday 21st January 2008 
For any urgent matters please contact your local MST or 

Parish Council representatives, or your local mobile number 



Riverlinks Page 11 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

Giving 
envelopes are 
now available 
in all centres 

 

 

 
 

THERE ARE SOME GREAT 

CAMPS FOR GRADES 3-12 

HAPPENING IN JANUARY 
 

Registration forms and brochures 

are available in all centres, by 

contacting Rebecca Kuipers 6220 

2020 or download from 

www.anglicancampingtasmania.org 
 

There’s a Seasonal Social for the Sociable Season 
 

SSaattuurrddaayy  1155tthh  DDeecceemmbbeerr  

77::3300ppmm  aatt  SStt  DDaavviidd’’ss  
  

Bring afriend, a plate (“seasonal offering”) to share & come as something 
Joyful! 

 (wear your glad rags) 
There will be Joyful Songs, Artful Anecdotes & Gleeful Games 

 

 

 

 
 

Church Pews 

 

There are a number of 

pews for sale from St 

Oswald’s Trevallyn. 

8 foot long @ $200 each 

  If interested contact 

Ian Morley 

6327 1191 
 

Thank You! 

To the 20 

volunteers 

who raised 

$1,085 at 

Riverside 

shopping 

centre during 

November 

Heading 
south in 

December?  
Then check 

out... 
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GEORGE TOWN YOUTH STARVE 

FOR LAOS 
 

On the weekend of 9th – 11th November the youth and others 

undertook the 40 Hour Famine (sponsored by World Vision). 

This year the money raised was going to the people of Laos to 

help develop programs in the poor communities.  
 

About 10 people stayed at Bell Buoy Beach and endured 40 

hours of eating nothing but barley sugar and drinking fruit 

juice, water, and tea. Two members had to work at the local 

IGA which made their experience that little bit harder as 

they served hot food and chocolate to customers.  
 

Participates were involved in a reflection walk, games and a 

movie night which ended with a prayer time. There was no 

shortage of bible studies in fact 6 studies that focused on 

faith being an action, not just words.   
 

A new catch cry was formed by the group which encompassed 

what all the studies were on “Living faith is doing good stuff”.  
 

I would like to thank all those involved in 

the weekend especially the parishioners 

that allowed us to use their home for the 

weekend. 
 

Nathan Donnelly 
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PARISH COUNCIL REPORT 
 

Items raised and discussed at the November meeting of Parish 

Council: 

❖ Priority list of maintenance items for each centre being 

considered for future action. 

❖ Noted that testing and tagging of all items of electrical 

equipment, including power cords must be done annually in 

each centre. 

❖ Bookings of church buildings / halls.  All bookings of parish 

buildings are requested to be done through the Parish 

Office as there are issues with insurance and specific 

forms to be completed. 

❖ Combined meeting of Parish Council and the Ministry 

Support Team to consider Christian Stewardship was held 

on 22 November. More will be reported on the outcome of 

this meeting at a later time. 
 

It is pleasing to be able to report that for the month of October 

our offertory once again met our monthly budget. 
 

BUDGET  ACTUAL 
 

$12,000  $12,137 
 

Ian Morley  

Parish Council Chair 

KID’S CHURCH 
 

There were 12 kids and 24 adults at Kids' Church at the November 

Service where we all learned about Jesus calling out his first 

disciples based on Luke 5: 1-11.  The children, and the adults, had 

great fun making fishing nets and then filling them with fish. 
 

Our final Kids' Church for this year will be held on Sunday 9th 

December commencing at 11:00 a.m. and will be based on the 

Christmas Story with Carols. 
 

If you know of any children and mums and dads that would enjoy a 

short Christmas Pageant, then please invite them and come along to 

support them. We are encouraging the children, and the mums and 

dads if they wish, to come dressed as angels, shepherds or wise men. 
 

Anne & Ian Morley 
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Attending a 

wedding for the 

first time, a little 

girl whispered 

to her mother, 

"Why is the bride 

dressed in white?" 

"Because white is 

the color of 

happiness, and 

today is the 

happiest day of 

 her life."  

 The child thought 

about this for a 

moment, then said, 

 "So why is the 

groom wearing 

black?" 

ANGLICAN WOMEN’S FELLOWSHIP DAY 
 

The AWF fellowship day, held at Holy Trinity Church Cressy, 

was truly a day of fellowship attended by 70 people including 

representation from Riverlinks parish. 
 

Holy Communion was celebrated by Rev Alan Bulmer and, 

following lunch, the guest speaker Mrs Helen Bond spoke on the 

history of churches in the Cressy district, and particularly 

Trinity church. 
 

This is a building of beauty and interest designed by Bishop 

Nixon in 1858.  They will celebrate their sesquicentenary next 

year.  So many items in the church, the organ, the bell (from a 

Chinese tea clipper), the hand painted tin lining on the walls, and 

the furniture, have a significant history of their own. 
 

So many of the families who settled there 150 years ago 

worshipped our Lord in this church, and are still represented 

amongst the congregation by their descendants to this day. 
 

The next AWF combined day will be at Westbury on 18th March 

2008. 

     Robin McKendrick 

 
GUILD END OF YEAR FUNCTION AT GRINDELWALD 
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OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD 
END OF YEAR REPORT 

 

Well what a year it’s been.  I have been extremely busy speaking and 

sharing with many different people from all walks of life about 

Operation Christmas Child. 
 

I had prayed and set a target of 3,000 boxes from the 

Launceston/Tamar Valley area and as the boxes started rolling in 

during collection time, I was seriously doubting that I would reach my 

target, as we had only received 1300 boxes to date.  That was the 

beginning of my downward spiral.  A certain amount of pride in what I 

could do had crept in and God gently reminded me that it was not all 

about me and my Achievements.  I cried out for forgiveness and told 

the Lord that He was right, and I would be happy with what He would 

bring in during the last week of collection.  As I sat down on Sunday 

night to do my bible study, the words of Ephesians 3:20,21 jumped 

out at me. 
 

Needless to say that I went to bed that night with great, yet still 

wondering, expectation of what would unfold in the next 3 days.  I 

organised extra helpers in anticipation, and God did not let me down.  

When I think back to those amazing 3 days I’m reduced to tears, as 

hundreds upon hundreds of boxes poured in, and YES, THE LORD’S 

total and mine was reached.  To date the total is 3080 boxes.  There 

is nothing our God cannot do and all glory belongs to Him. 
 

The part that the Riverlinks community played in this total was also 

nothing short of amazing.  Our combined total of boxes was 196, a 

huge effort well exceeding last year.  No matter what contribution 

you made, whether it was putting boxes together or buying items to 

go in, donating money to help send the boxes over to Cambodia, 

helping me out at the collection centre, or being part of my prayer 

team please accept my sincere thanks, and for being part of God’s 

team as we reach out to desperately poor children of the world with 

His love and hope. 
 

On 14th January I will be traveling to Vietnam.  Although I will not be 

giving out Tasmanian boxes, I will see the delight joy and laughter 

that these boxes bring.   Please pray for me that I will display, in 

everything I do and say, the love of Jesus, and that lives will be 

transformed. 
 

I look forward to working and sharing with you all next year.  Who 

knows what we can achieve when we commit everything to God. 
 

God bless you all, 

Josie Ford – OCC Regional Coordinator Launceston/Tamar Valley 

 

Now glory be to 

God who by his 

mighty power at 

work within us is 

able to do far 

more than we 

would ever dare 

to ask or even 

dream of – 

infinitely beyond 

our highest 

prayers, desires, 

thoughts, or 

hopes.   

May he be 

given glory 

forever and ever 

through endless 

ages because of 

his master plan 

of salvation for 

the church 

through Jesus 

Christ. 

 

Ephesians  

3:20,21 
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East Launceston 

Worship Centre 

21-23 Arthur St 

East Launceston 

0438 378 233 

 

George Town 

Worship Centre  

3 Anne St 

George Town 

0439 821 038 
 

Trevallyn  

 Worship Centre 

34 Bain Tce 

Trevallyn 

0409 799 419 
 

Riverside 

 Worship Centre 

399 West Tamar Hwy 

Riverside 

0409 799 419 
 

Parish Office 

399 West Tamar Hwy 

Riverside 

6327 4742 

riverlinks@bigpond.com  

Riverlinks 

Anglican 

Newsletter 

is published 

monthly by the 

Parish Council. 

Opinions 

expressed in this 

publication do not 

necessarily reflect 

those of the clergy 

or the Anglican 

Church. 

 

Please forward 

any photos or 

articles to the 

Parish office by 

20th of each month 

for inclusion in 

the newsletter. 

 

East Launceston 

2nd  10:00 am Holy Communion 

9th   10:00 am Holy Communion 

16th   10:00 am Holy Communion 

23rd   10:00 am Sunday Funday 

25th   9:00 am Holy Communion 

George Town 

2nd  
9:00 am 
9:00 am 

10:30 am 

Hillwood Holy Communion 
Pipers River Holy Communion 
George Town Holy Communion 

9th   
9:00 am 

10:30 am 
Low Head Holy Communion 
George Town Together at George Town 

16th   
9:00 am 

10:30 am 
Pipers River Holy Communion 
George Town Holy Communion 

23rd   
9:00 am 

10:30 am 
7:00 pm 

Low Head Holy Communion 
George  Town Holy Communion 
George Town 9 Lessons & Carols 

24th  7:00 pm Pipers River Holy Communion 

25th 
8:00 am 
9:00 am 

George Town Holy Communion 
Low Head Holy Communion 

Trevallyn and Riverside  

 Riverside Trevallyn 

2nd   9:00 am Holy Communion 11:00am Holy Communion 

9th    9:00 am 9 Lessons & Carols 11:00am Kid’s Church 

16th    9:00 am Holy Communion  11:00 am Holy Communion 

23rd    9:00 am Holy Communion 11:00am Holy Communion 

24th   11:00 pm Holy Communion 

25th  9:00 am Holy Communion  

Each Wednesday there is a Healing Service at St Oswald’s based on 
Holy Communion at 10:00am 

 

Peace Haven  
 

9th   10:30 am Morning Prayer  

16th   10:30 am Holy Communion 

23rd   10:30 am Morning Prayer 

 


